The Honorary Trustees
of the
Shrine of Remembrance Veterans Honor Court
Cordially invite you
on Monday, May 25th, 1992 to the special

Memorial Day Services and Dedication Ceremonies

of the
Desert Storm Memorial
with the honoring of the U.S. Forces
who participated in Desert Shield and Desert Storm by
Lieut. General Calvin A.H. Waller, U.S. Army Retired
and
The Honorable Hank Brown, United States Senator
at 1:00 P.M., 1730 East Fountain Boulevard
Colorado Springs, Colorado

Inclement Weather: Shrine of Remembrance Chapel of Roses
1730 East Fountain

Open House Refreshments



“J

“I have seen in your eyes a fire of determination to get this job done quickly so that
we may all return to the shores of our great nation. My confidence in you is total.
Our cause is just! Now you must be the thunder and lightning of Desert Storm.”

-- General Norman Schwartzkopf

Saluting the Victors

OPERATION DESERT STORM
PERSIAN GULF WAR COMMEMORATIVE
BY
George L. Skypeck
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Memorial Day Program 1992

Prelude

Welcoming Remarks

Flyover of military aircraft

The Invocation

Posting of the American Flag
and the Colorado State Flag

Posting of the Flags of the
U.S. Armed Forces

Pledge of Allegiance for the
100th Anniversary of it's writing

“God Bless America”

Recognition of Senior
Representatives of the U.S.
Armed Forces and other dignitaries

Welcome and Recognition of soldiers,
sailors, airmen and marines that
participated in Desert Storm

“America the Beautiful”

Presentation by the Colorado State Senate
Introduction of the Honored Speaker

The Dedication Address

Recognition of Specialist Craig Burton
U.S Army, 4th Infantry Division
recipient of the Silver Star for combat
performance in Desert Storm

Unveiling of the Desert Storm
Memorial

Memorial Address
Wreath laying ceremony

Cannon Salute

Raising of the Flag on the
“Old Glory Flag Pole”

The National Anthem
Presentation to Lt. General Waller
and Army Spec. Burton
Concluding Remarks

The Benediction

Band Concert

Retreshments

Ushers

4th Infantry Division Band, Fort Carson

Col. Jim Rix, USAF, Retired, Director of Military
and Veterans Affairs, Shrine of Remembrance

302nd Airlift Wing (AF Reserve)

Chaplain, (Col.) Harold Shoemaker, USAF
Retired

Chapter 1181 Air Force Sergeants Association
Chapter 1, The Retired
Enlisted Association

Leon Young,
Vice Mayor of Colorado Springs

Colorado Springs Chorale, Donald Jenkins, Dir.

Colonel Rix

Lt. General John “Jack” Forrest,

U.S. Army Retired

The Colorado Springs Chorale

State Senator MaryAnne Tebedo

Lt. General Forrest

Lt. General Calvin A.H. Waller, U.S. Army Retired
Lt. General Waller

Lt. General Waller and the Ft. Carson Division
Ceremonial Honor Guard

The Honorable Hank Brown,
United States Senator

Army Salute Battery
Veterans of Foreign Wars, Post 4051

Fort Carson Band and the Chorale

Representing the Colorado Springs City Council
Councilwomen Lisa Are’ and Cheryl Gillaspie

Mr. Peter Coors, President, Coors Brewing Co.

Colonel Rix

Rev. Dr. M. E. Proby

Fort Carson Band
Open House, Shrine of Remembrance Mausoleum

Non-commissioned Officers Association
High Frontier Chapter

ose Who Served <



"America the Beautiful” - Katherine Lee Bates Rose Gardens
Mausoleums ® Funeral Home ® Crematory ¢ Veterans Honor Court
Columbariums ¢ Chapel of Roses ®* Open Air Chapel
1730 East Fountain Boulevard, Colorado Springs, CO 80910
(719) 634-1597

Lieut. General Calvin A.H. Waller, U.5. Army, was the Deputy
Commander in Chief of the Desert Shield and Desert Storm combat
in the Persian Gulf. He is largely tributed for the success of the
remarkable ground war to free Kuwait and the sweep into Iragq. A
native of Louisiana, he is a graduate of Prairie View A & M
University, and holds a Masters and an (Honorary) Ph.D. degree.
Most of his Army career has been commanding troops from the
smallest to largest echelons.

With his wife, the former Marion Estes, he retired to Colorado in
1991. They have two sons.

Senator Hank Brown has represented Colorado in the United States
Senate since 1990. Previously he was in the U.S. and the Colorado
House of Representatives. A native Coloradan, he married Nan
Morrison in 1967 and they have three children.

He volunteered for the Navy and in Vietnam earned the Air Medal
with two gold stars. He holds BS, Juris Doctorate, and Masters of
Law degrees.

Costas Rombocos, a native of Athens, Greece, is President and
owner of the Shrine of Remembrance Mausoleums and Funeral
Home. Long ago he recognized the real need of a special and visible
veterans memorial program in Colorado Springs, the home of many
active duty military and veteran families.

The Shrine of Remembrance Veterans Honor Court has become
Colorado’s hallmark of patriotic services for our country's veterans.

Colonel Jim Rix was the founding Director of Administration of
Space Command prior to retiring in 1986 when he joined the Shrine
of Remembrance as head of military and veterans affairs.

FAX: (719) 634-6610




